SENATE OF VIRGINIA

BILL DESTEPH

8TH SENATORIAL DISTRICT PART OF THE CITY OF VIRGINIA BEACH 588 CENTRAL DRIVE VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA 23454 (757) 321-8180



COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS:
GENERAL LAWS AND TECHNOLOGY
LOCAL GOVERNMENT
PRIVILEGES AND ELECTIONS
REHABILITATION AND SOCIAL SERVICES
TRANSPORTATION

February 21, 2019

James A. Cervera Chief of Police Virginia Beach Police Department 2509 Princess Anne Road Virginia Beach, VA 23456

Dear Chief Cervera:

It is my honor to commend Master Police Officer Brian Luciano for his dedication to the residents of Virginia Beach and the Commonwealth of Virginia.

I have had the opportunity to know and work with many individuals – as a current member of the Virginia State Senate, a former member of the Virginia House of Delegates, a former city councilman, a business owner, and a veteran. I can say without reservation that Officer Luciano is a person of character, with a strong work ethic and commitment to excel. His knowledge and expertise were essential to several key pieces of legislation passing during the 2019 General Assembly.

As the Senator representing the 8th District, I am entrusted with safeguarding the interests of my constituents. This year, I sponsored several bills which focused on public safety. Officer Luciano's assistance with these bills was invaluable. You and he can take great satisfaction knowing his participation will make our city and state safer in the years ahead.

Please feel free to contact me at 757.339.6105 or <u>district08@senate.virginia.gov</u> should you have any questions or wish to discuss Officer Luciano's role in the legislative process. My office staff and I were most appreciative of his efforts on behalf of our citizenry.

I am honored to be the Senator representing the 8th District.

Warm regards,

Bill DeSteph

Senator, 8th District

RECEIVED

FFB 2 5 2019

VIRGINIA BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT CHIEF'S OFFICE